Est
THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

July 3, 2018 
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in special session Tuesday, July 3, 2018 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were Paul R. George, Dan J. Gregory and Kevin R. Boyd.    Also attending was Auditor Bobbie Abel, Attorney J. David Lett, Sheriff Travis Roush; Highway Superintendent Leo Padgett, Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Courtney Hughett, , Martin County Humane Society; Josh Hughett, Animal Control Officer and Andy Ringwald, Civil Defense. 
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:30pm.    
The minutes from the regular meeting of June 19, 2018 were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory

The Claims and Allowances were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Gregory and seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All were in favor and the motion passed.    
Courtney Hughett addressed the Commissioners and gave them the Humane Society quarterly report. A discussion followed on the cost of caring for the animals at the shelter and the budget request for next year. 
President George recognized the new Auditor Bobbie Abel. 
Sheriff Roush reported 68 inmates in the Security Center, 15 are from Vigo County. A new power box was installed at the jail. He also reported that the county has brought in over $66,000.00 so far this year for out of county inmates housed at the jail.  

Andy Ringwald addressed the Commissioners stating that the Civil Defense will be at Boggs Park helping with the July 4th celebrations. 

Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent, submitted his 2-week work schedule.  He updated the Commissioners on road repairs and a discussion followed. He told the Commissioners that a week old repair was intentionally destroyed on Brooks Bridge road. Superintendent Padgett asked for approval for repairs on 250 N and 100 S in the amount of $14,580. A motion was made to approve MV Paving estimate for repairs made by Commissioners Gregory and seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  A discussion resumed on other issues with county roads. Superintendent Padgett presented the new Community Crossing Grant project plan with a start date in September.  
A request was made that the roller be used at the Fairgrounds on Friday July 13th and Sat July 14th.

A motion was made by Commissioner Gregory and seconded by Commissioner Boyd. All in favor and motion passed. 
President George gave the Veterans report. 

Courthouse pest treatment has been missed for two months. President George suggested getting quotes from other  companies and to check on the contract with Terminix. 

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:11 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, July 18, 2018 at 5:30pm.  
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